TRIADELPHIA RIDGE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (TRES) PTA, INC. 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

DATE:  11/11/17

LOCATION:  TRES Media Center
President Kathy Broadbent called the meeting to order at 7:07 pm. The attached attendance sheet serves as roll call of members present at the meeting.
I. President’s Report (Kathy Broadbent)

A. Approval of General Membership Meeting Minutes

Kathy Broadbent requested a motion to approve the September general membership meeting minutes previously distributed electronically to the Board of Directors.  Jeannette Balciunas / 1st Vice-President made the motion to approve these minutes and Victoria Budich / Treasurer seconded the motion.  The group approved the motion by a voice vote and the September minutes are now permanent record.
B. General Membership Meeting Agenda – Attached

C. Administrative Items

1. Retriever Rally – Thank you to Julia Patrone and Rachel Jean-Baptiste for a wonderful Retriever Rally.  Everyone had a great time and the event was a big success.  Thank you also to Dr. Tresler and Mrs. Moraff (and their families!) for their assistance during and after the event!
2. Board Chairs Needed
a. Spring Special Events Chair

i. Decision on what type of event the PTA will sponsor (e.g., Spring Silent Auction) needs to be made by December.


b. Staff Appreciation Co-Chair

c. Young Authors Co-Chair (1st Grade Parent)
II. Treasurer’s Report (Victoria Budich)


A. Monthly Budget Review – [Attached]
1. Please cash / deposit any checks you have received for re-imbursement as soon as possible.  

2. Membership
a. As of today, we currently only have 122 PTA members (106 Family Members / 16 Individual Members) out of approximately 400 families.  


b. 98 signed up in September.


c. 24 signed up in October (8 at the Retriever Rally)


d. Ideas to increase membership:


i. Continue to talk up Membership.  
ii. Dr. Tresler will put out an additional Membership Request email.

iii. Kathy Broadbent suggested mentioning the TRES PTA at the Talent Show.  
iv. Purchase a banner to use at PTA events (e.g., Talent Show) to advertise those events that are sponsored by the PTA.
3. Donations

a. PTA Donations:  $6,150 has been raised in direct donations so far.

III. Principal’s Report / Administrative Updates (Dr. Tiffany Tresler)

A. Dr. Tresler continues to be thrilled with how things have been going at TRES.  She is very happy that people have taken her up on her offer to come to her at any time with any concerns and / or questions.


B. Interims will be going home tomorrow.


C. Per HCPSS calendar, conferences have been shortened this year and will only occur in the Fall.  They are working on deciding how to structure the November conferences in light of the change.  


D. Fall Festival / Costume Parade:  There have been many changes to the event this year to increase parade visibility and safety (e.g., location, crowd control, parking).  Parking will be an issue this year due to the changes.  Dr. Tresler asked everyone to be patient with the changes and to let her know if anything can be improved upon for next year’s event.  


E. Veteran’s Day:  The school will celebrate this day with help from our local Cub Scout pack during the first day of American Education week.  


F. American Education Week:  The middle of the week is Educational Support Day.  Dr. Tresler asked for something special for the Paraeducators.  Dr. Tresler hopes to have the information for staff requests to the Hospitality Committee shortly.  


G. Requests:  Dr. Tresler hopes to have the information for any school requests to PTA soon.


H. Support Our Vets:  Staff will wear jeans to support veterans.  Keep an eye out for school-sponsored Jeans for Vets program and go to gigo.com for additional information.

I. Jr. Achievers Day – March 29th: Will replace Career Day.  This program meets HCPSS financial literacy standards and is used at other schools.  Will need parent volunteers (one for every classroom).

IV. PTACHC Meeting Report (Delegates Rui Shao / Linglei Ma) - Attached
A. TRES PTA Delegate Linglei Ma provided a detailed coverage of the most recent PTACHC meeting.  The meeting covered the re-districting timeline and public hearings, Citizen Advisory Committees, and homework policies.  See attached for her full report and related materials.

V. Committee Reports
A. Box Tops / Shoppers Programs (Angelina Farace)
Kathy Broadbent reported that information about the Box Tops and Shoppers programs went home in the Friday Folders.  Dr. Tresler will include information about the Box Tops program in her next Retriever Report.  All proceeds from the program go directly to TRES.  However, the PTA will continue to organize the program.  This month’s Box Tops Drive ends on October 28th.   The PTA is looking for volunteers to help this committee.
Membership for the Shoppers programs (Giant, Harris Teeter) needs to be renewed each year.

B. Community Outreach (Mandy Campbell) 
Mandy Campbell thanked everyone for their generous support of the Infants & Toddlers’ Program that is headquartered at TRES.  This year’s outreach was very successful!  Kelly Haag provided four volunteers and took the donations over to the Infants & Toddlers’ Room to be inventoried.
C. Cultural Arts (Leia Raimondi)
Received good recommendations from Dr. Tresler and Mrs. Moraff.
D. Family Socials (Julia Patrone & Rachel Jean-Baptiste)
1. Retriever Rally
 

a. Kathy Broadbent reported that the TRES PTA bought a camera and used it at the Retriever Rally Photo Booth.  The camera worked great, but the printer was too slow.  Jeannette Balciunas took the camera home over the weekend to print the photos and prepare them for distribution to the students.  Thank you to Mrs. Snider and Mrs. Jones for distribution assistance!  


E. Fifth Grade Activities (Robyn Guerrasio / Amy Brewster) – No Report At This Time
F. Health & Wellness (Erica Haycock)
The Walking Wednesday Program was supposed to start today, but had to be cancelled at the last minute due to the soggy field conditions.  The program is in need of volunteers to count the kids’ laps.  Erica Haycock has created a Sign-Up Genius to help with the scheduling of parent volunteers.  
G. Hospitality (Evie Callahan) 
Kathy Broadbent stated that the PTA will be sponsoring breakfast, lunch, and snacks for the first day of American Education Week.    


H. International Night (Jing Tian) – No Report At This Time


I. Membership (Sarangi Parikh) – No Report At This Time

J. Memory Book (Shari Hammond / Yuan Chew)
Kathy Broadbent reported that the TRES PTA bought a camera and used it for the Retriever Rally Photo Booth (see above for additional information).  The camera and printer were put into the TRES Media Room.  The PTA will donate the camera to TRES.  


K. Room Parent / Volunteer Coordinator (Dianne Egrie)
Kathy Broadbent reported that Dianne Egrie sent out an excellent, informative email to all of the Room Parents.  The Board discussed the procedure with Dr. Tresler on the best way to update Dianne with new TRES students so the room parents can obtain contact information.  


L. Spirit Wear (Jen Levy)
Orders will be delivered the week of November 6th.  Jen Levy will need help sorting and distributing the orders by mid-November.  We had 221 orders with an estimated profit of $800 - $900!  Jen is hopeful that there will not be any sizing issues this year.

The online store was re-opened for the Retriever Rally and all of the remaining Spirit Wear items were sold for $10 at the event.  
M. Spring Special Events / Spring Auction (OPEN)
We are still in desperate need of a chair for this event. A decision on what type of event the PTA will sponsor (e.g., Spring Silent Auction) needs to be made by December.

N. Staff Appreciation (Jianning Zeng)
This committee is in need of a co-chair and committee volunteers.  This is a very important PTA function.  There is an event almost every month to recognize different key players on the TRES team.  

TRES will be showing its appreciation of its school bus drivers in October.  Mrs. Moraff is going to provide a list of school bus drivers to the committee.  
O. STEM / LEGO League (Terry Bell) – No Report At This Time
P. Talent Show (Amy Brewster and Robyn Guerrasio)

The Talent Show will be held on Friday, December 8th (snow date December 15th).  Application materials went out in the Friday Folders last week.  The application deadline is October 27th.  Try-outs will be on November 7th and November 8th.  Dress Rehearsal has been scheduled for December 6th.  There will be no more than 60 acts and the age groups will be structured as they were last year.  5th graders will emcee the event.  Stage hands are set.

Amy Brewster requested that the PTA provide a banner for the event.  The PTA will sell candy again.  

Q. Student Directory (Joanna Werner)
Joanna Werner is ready to start working on the Student Directory as soon as the information is ready to go.  
R. Talent Show (Amy Brewster and Robyn Guerrasio)
Applications went out in Fri. folders.  

Will email me a copy of the form to put on website to JFK.  

TT will send out notice for that.  


S. Young Authors (Jaime Luse)
This committee is in need of a 1st grade parent co-chair.

VI. PTA Presidents / Board of Education Meeting (Kathy Broadbent) NEED REPORT
Kathy Broadbent provided information on the most recent PTA Presidents / Board of Education Meeting.  The meeting covered the Community Advisory Council (which carries a lot of sway), Policy Updates, Spanish Language Translation, School Start Times, HoCo Drug Epidemic, and Community Superintendents (We are in Area 1 – Marcy Leonard and Jason Recroy are TRES’ Community Superintendents).  See attached for her full report and related materials.

VII. Special Orders / Unfinished Business
No members approached the floor with any special orders or unfinished business items.  
VIII. New Business
No members approached the floor with new business items.


IX. Announcements
No members approached the floor with announcements.
President Kathy Broadbent adjourned the meeting at 8:03 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Kennedy, Secretary
